

Hampshire Athletics

Administering Athletics in Hampshire, Isle of Wight and the Channel Islands

Honorary Secretary

Mike Williams, 95, Magpie Walk, Cowplain Waterlooville Hants. PO8 9XA Tel. (023) 9225 1027, Mobile: 07786565412 Email: mikekwilliams@tiscali.co.uk

Secretary's Report for AGM on 17th March 2017

Firstly thank you to Carol Quinn who has done an excellent job in her year as President.

Another very successful year for the county athletes, both on cross country and in track and field. A big thank you to the team managers for all their hard work throughout the year. Never the easiest of jobs but they have all done very well and this is reflected by the excellent results from all Hampshire teams. We are currently in need of a team managers for the U17 Women and Senior Mens Track & Field teams.

We are still in urgent need of a Minutes Secretary, this role needs to be filled as a matter of some urgency.

I would also like to thank all those involved in the county championships, both cross country and track and field. This years cross country championships returned to Fairthorne Manor, a popular course with the athletes and another successful event so very well done to all concerned. The Multi Events and track and field championships, as always, were very successful, demonstrating that we are one of the most successful counties in the country. A big thank you to all our officials and helpers, without their help we could not have staged any of these events.

Dates for this years meetings are 26th May, 14th July, 8th September, 10th November and 12th January 2018. Meetings take place at Fleming Park Leisure Centre, Eastleigh starting at 7.30pm.